Note from Dean Steagall:

The Goddard School faculty has unanimously passed (in our August 24, 2016 opening meeting) a change to our Post-Tenure Review Policy. I've attached the documentation of that vote here ("OM Minutes ..."--we don't normally take minutes at that meeting, so this is the full documentation.)

The change replaces the existing final section of the Post-Tenure Review Policy entitled, "Alternative Procedure for Completing Post-Tenure Review" with a revised new section by the same name. 

The existing complete document is attached, as is a document that shows the new language. Note that in the new language, the entirety is to be included, with the yellow highlighted text indicating added text. No text was deleted.

In brief, the change allows the chair & dean to certify a Performance Compensation Plan (PCP) applicant's passing the threshold for successful post-tenure review, even if one or both of them don't support the candidate's PCP. Also, if the provost awards the PCP, then the post-tenure review is passed. 

We believe that both of these changes are to the benefit of the faculty member. The change also includes language preventing the use of any negative PCP finding or lack of support for post-tenure view by the chair or dean from influencing the normal post-tenure review process.

I've copied Sebastian Brockhaus, the Goddard School rep to APAFT.

Please put this change on APAFT's agenda so that the change can (I hope) move forward to the Senate. I'd be happy to attend your committee meeting to answer any questions the committee might have. 

Let me know if you need anything else. Thanks.
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